
N E W S FROM IAEA HEADQUARTERS 
Two more countries have joined the Agency - Panama and Jordan -

bringing IAEA membership up to 96. 

Mr. Ginige Richard Walter de Silva (Ceylon) has been appointed Director 
of the Division of Conference and General Services of the Agency. 

Born in 1911 at Nugegeda, Ceylon, Mr. de Silva obtained his B.Sc. in 
Physics at London University and his M.A. in Physics and Mathematics at 
Cambridge University. He has had a long career in the Civil Service, mainly 
in the administrative, commercial and finance branches of government. 

Mr.de Silva took over from Mr. Arthur E. Barrett, Chief of the Conference 
and Engineering Services, who had been Acting Director of the Division 
for a long period of time, and who will be leaving the Agency later this 
year to take up work elsewhere. 

From the early days of IAEA in 1957, Mr. Barrett has been closely 
associated with the establishment of the Agency's temporary headquarters 
in Vienna. He has been in charge of the planning and design of the technical 
facil i t ies for the various conference instal lat ions and responsible for the 
servicing of all the General Conference se s s ions since 1958. In fact, 
Mr. Barrett has played an essential part in the creation of the Vienna Con­
gress Centre in the former Hofburg Imperial Pa lace . 

Educated at Cambridge and London Universi t ies , Mr. Barrett has had 
some 35 years of public service, first in the BBC in London and s u b s e ­
quently with the United Nations in New York. 

IAEA S E N D S OUT SAMPLES OF 
URANIUM ORE 

Governments and organizations interested in developing uranium r e ­
sources will be ass is ted by a new service, now being inaugurated by the 
Agency's laboratories, for the distribution of reference samples of uranium 
ores. This is an addition to the service which began at Seibersdorf in 
January 1962 for the distribution of calibrated radionuclides, and which has 
met with a steadily increasing demand. * 

Uranium deposi ts consisting of ores with a uranium content in the range 
0.5 - 0.05 per cent occur in a number of countries, including developing 
countries and can present considerable analytical difficulties. In 1962 the 
Agency asked Member States whether they would be interested in receiving 
reference samples of uranium ores to a s s i s t them in checking their methods 

* Described in IAEA Bulletin, April 1964. 
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